
 

 
 

 
Dear Parents/ Carers 
 
Welcome to the glorious second half of the spring term. I hope you had a delightful half term break and enjoyed 
some of the extra sunny weather. 
This half term is rather short (just 5 weeks and 4 days) and always busy! Y6 will be finding out about their 
Secondary School placements as they fly towards their Key Stage 2 Tests meeting them full on with positivity and 
confidence - doing their best is what we all expect and this will make us all very proud. 
Y5 are still recovering from being robotic engineers before the holiday with the most intricate and sustained 
learning we have seen at Greenside for a while! 
Y4 have become the Leaders in Google Classroom and all things ICT and when I spoke with them at the end of 
last half term they said they love reading equally - so together parents/ carers and Greenside we are getting 
something right! 
Y3 were the class with same exceptional academic progress in DC3 as they have settled into the new and higher 
demands of the KS2 curriculum and are now more secure in some of the new demands of the Reading papers and 
the new Maths concepts - well done Y3! 
Y2 enjoy such a variety of Learning Experiences and they are a joy to talk with about how and what they learn 
(sometimes it is difficult to get beyond the Y2 classroom as one walks the corridors! They will have their own Tests 
and Teacher Assessments next term but they are now growing in to this phase and will be ready with aplomb! 
Y1 intrigue us, challenge us and inspire us - they are moving rapidly to their ó100 Daysô celebration (watch this 
space for more details!) and their classroom is the epitome of our Experiential Learning Model - go Y1! 
Our Reception class is a joy and itôs that time of the year where their learning and progress is accelerating extra 
fast. They have boundless curiosity, a sense of fun and a very serious sense of learning! 
Finally our Nursery students have also grown up so much since joining Greenside and each young person brings a 
confidence with their strengths and makes the cohort such a happy one. 
As you can see itôs great being at Greenside with such wonderful young people! 
 
Picasso calls! 
Our Artists in Y4 request to families: ñCan we please ask in the Newsletter for big old shirts for our students to wear 
backwards when painting?ò If you can help please send shirts to Y4 - thank you! 
 
Have a wonderful 2 weeks ahead. 
Karen 
 
1. Message from the Head of School 
 
Dear Greenside community - welcome back to Spring Term 2! 
The weather is starting to get slightly better and with the blossom beginning to brighten up the world it makes you 
realise how quickly the academic year is zooming by. We hit the ground running with an inspiring new selection of 
film texts ranging from Edward Scissorhands to Flubber to The Flintstones. You could not get a more wonderfully 
eclectic mix of film texts all linked through the theme of science! We are still only in week one but we have already 
had a really energetic drama workshop for Y1 and 2 which left everyone (staff included) both buzzing and 
exhausted. 
We also had a visit from the police but don't worry, there's no wrong doing here with our wonderful students, they 
were visiting EYFS to talk about policing in the community and how to stay safe. 
We are also now ógearing upô towards our Crew day family sharing at the end of the half term. The ideas on how 
each crew is going to share their learning about their different areas of science are sounding fantastic - don't miss 
it. 
With the winter olympics in Pyeongchang in full flow, it makes sense that we are getting ready for our summer 
olympics, aka Sports Day. It might seem early but we want to make sure that all our students have had plenty of 
time to improve their skills in all the events so they can perform at their best. Last half term our students started 
developing their skills in the first three of six athletic events. This half term they will be working on the next three 
events so they are ready to smash some records and personal bests in Summer 1. 
With so many great mental and physical challenges ahead for our students, the weather might be still drizzly but 
the learning experiences are brilliant! 
Go Greenside! 
 
Robin Yeats - Head of School 
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2. Sharing Recent Events 
 
a) ICT/ E-Safety family Workshop 
Thank you to all of those families who attended the e-safety update. It was great to share the latest issues with    
everyone and to get some feedback on what might be interesting to explore further. 
Here is a summary of some of the info shared that was of particular interest: 
 
- Social Media: Do you know how old you need to be to have an account with Facebook, Instagram, WhatsApp, 
Snapchat, Oovoo, YouTube? 13 years old! If your daughter/ son is involved in any of the above please be a part of it 
so you can check who they are connected to, sharing with and talking to. You can very easily makes these accounts 
private and control who you are friends with. 
 
- Gaming: Did you know that computer games have ratings just like movies do? 
Top favourites are Call of Duty, Grand Theft Auto, Assassins Creed, Resident Evil - all are rated 18. Very often now 
student are playing these games online against other people they might not know and can send in game messages. 
They could be talking to anyone! Playing online against their friends is great fun, so just just make sure you know 
who they are connected to by checking the user names with other families. 
 
- Selfies and video streaming: Students sharing selfies or video calling each other is becoming a more and more 
everyday activity. It is fun and often harmless. However, it is important that we are a part of this digital life so that we 
can be sure what they are posting, where and to who. 
Where in the house are the children video calling so they can be seen? Who are they video calling? 
Do they understand that a photo posted on Instagram is potentially there for the whole world to see forever? 
Are they posting pictures of others without their permission? We do not want to demonise these technologies as they 
are a wonderful way of staying connected and sharing moments together but we need to ensure we help students to 
understand that they need to be respectful and conscious of the rules and boundaries that need to exist in this digital 
world so that it can be enjoyed. 
 
- Your Home Internet Settings: Are you aware that there are parental settings for your home internet to filter our   
inappropriate content? Take a look in your settings or contact your service provider to ask how you can set these up. 
It will add another layer of security so you know that they can search the web a little more freely. 
 
- Where to Report: If something happens that you think is inappropriate, there are a number of way you can report it. 
Depending on the level of severity, the most common ways are through the NSPCC, CEOP (Child Exploitation and 
Online Protection agency), the police and to Greenside. It is also really important to let us know here at Greenside so 
we can help manage the situation or resolve any conflict. Keeping things like messages and emails is really im-
portant evidence of what has been happening. The first thought is often to delete anything horrible but keep it and 
share it with the appropriate people. Students should always be encouraged to tell an adult about something they 
might think is inappropriate or makes them uncomfortable, no matter how small. The more open we can be, the safer 
our students will be. 
Our families who attended also had some great ideas about fun ways to help spread some of these important     
message so please keep an eye out for some events coming up including a Cyber Tea & Cakes! 
 
b) Y6 Maths Conference 
On Wednesday 7th February, a cold, crisp day in London our Greenside and Lena Garden students made the     
journey across the river to Griffin for our 1st ever Maths Conference Day. During the day students worked in mixed 
GGL groups - challenging themselves and their counterparts in the other two academies in a treasure trail. multipli-
cation madness quizzes and a spectacular piece of exploration of shape set by James Benn. It was great fun to see 
out students working together, enjoying lunch together and getting highly competitive on occasion. We hope the day 
of maths thinking will contribute to their mathematical understanding and to their KS2 success! 
 
c) I heard Albertôs Band! What next? 
Ms Donaldson tells us: ñY4 will be going to the Royal Albert Hall on Friday 16th of March for the Classical          
Spectacular Workshop. We are very excited - The Raymond Gubbayôs Classical Spectacular that we will be seeing 
is a dazzling classical music concert with incredible lights, lasers and special effects.We will be leaving at 9:30am 
and will be back in time for end of day. A packed lunch will be provided for our Y4 students who enjoy a Greenside 
lunch every day. 



 
3. Parent/ Carer Events 
 
a) Y6 Information Hour 
May we please urge all of our families to attend the 1 hour Information Hour at Greenside for our Y6 families on 
Thursday 1st March at 6.00pm This is an important occasion when we will talk you through the Key Stage Tests and 
the changes this year and what your daughter/ son will experience. We will talk about about you can do to support at 
home. We will also update you on the Y6 Residential Trip, E-safety for pre-teens (the latest information) and talk 
about secondary schools if you have questions after state schools make their offers on this day. 
Please can we ask that each family is represented. Y6 Students are very welcome to attend too. 
 
A message from Ms Webber: ñThe end of Key Stage tests are fast approaching for our Year 6 students. We have 
lots of targeted support and intervention groups happening at school to prepare Y6 for them to perform at their best. 
It is important that everyone has the support that they need without feeling under undue pressure. It is important that 
students are completing their homework each evening but also that they have a good rest. 
 
b) Y2 Information Hour 
We will also be running a session for our Y2 families at 6.00pm on Monday 5th March - this will be an excellent    
opportunity for all of our Y2 parents/ carers to hear all about the Y2 tests and assessments that we need to make 
and to see some examples of the papers - again we urge you all to come along. 
 
c) EYFS Maths Link & Learn 
After the success of our last Link and Learn, weôd like to invite Nursery and Reception parents/ carers to come again 
and see maths in action in the classes. This will take place on the morning of Wednesday 14th March, with more 
details to follow. This is a great opportunity for you to see how we teach maths, and learn more about how your 
daughter/ son is learning. 
 
d) Y1 ó100ô Celebration - Attention Y1 Parents/ carers 
Y1 have been counting down 100 days since we joined the year group. We have our 100 Acts of Kindness wall, as 
well as our tally chart at the front of the classroom. We are thrilled to announce that the 100 day mark is finally     
approaching! To celebrate we will be inviting our Y1 parents/ carers to come in on Wednesday 7th March at 2:00pm. 
Y1 students will be creating activities, food and invitations closer to the date but please keep the date open in your 
diary! 

Y1 are also looking forward to going to the Natural History Museum next Monday. We will explore the museum with 
the idea of being Paleontologists.  What creatures will we find? What new discoveries will we make? 
 

 
e) PSA Idea Sharing! 
A message from Ms Webber: ñOur fabulous PSA recently held a meeting to discuss new ways of supporting Green-
side. This meeting was well attended by our community and it was very great to hear how much money has been 
raised over the past year and all the exciting plans they have for the future. These plans include a revamp of the hall 
and our entrance area as well as supporting experiences like our Science Day. If you were unable to attend but 
would like to share any ideas or find out any further information, please do get in touch with them via their email - 
psa.greensideschool@gmail.comò 

f) February Birthdays - Happy Birthday! 
All of our students with a February birthday celebrated this week with a chocolate cake. 
Thank you to Sofia and her team for treating our February babies! 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
g) Leadership Team Art Competition  
This term our arts leadership team have organised an art competition based on the wildlife photographer of the year 
competition. You may draw/sketch a picture of an animal. You may not get photos of animals off the internet but you 
can take a photograph only of your pets. The winners will be judged and given fantastic prizes. There will be a     
winner for each class and an overall winner for each key stage ( early years, key stage 1&2 ) the winners will be  
announced in the morning assembly. The deadline day is Monday 12th March 2018. Yours the Art leadership team.  

http://gmail.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
4. Sharing our Learning 
 
In each of our class spaces this half term we continue to study films and novels/ short stories all of which ask óbigô    
questions about the world, life and the universe. It has been super to see the depth of questions students across the 
year groups have devised in their óKnowledge Harvest and Questionsô - they are very ambitious in defining what they 
what to learn and the questions they would like to answer by the Easter holidays. Please do check out our Class 
STAR Day Medium term plans on the Greenside website to see weekly details of our plans. 
 
a) Nursery - The Incredibles 
This term, inspired by our film The Incredibles, Nursery will be learning about all the everyday superheroes in our 
community and the people who help us. We will have lots of visitors from different professions who will come and talk 
to us during the term, and tell us about their important roles and the help they give to people. We are also looking 
forward to doing our own bit to help in our community, when we go and visit the residents of The Elgin centre to bring 
them morning tea and chat and play with them. 
This week we were really lucky to have some Police Officers from our local station come to visit Reception and 
Nursery, and tell us all about the important job they do in our community. PC Liz, PC David and Steve came to talk to 
us about how they keep us safe, and showed us lots of different equipment that they use and how their uniform helps 
to protect them. The students loved talking to the officers and had lots of questions for them, then óplayedô Police 
Officers in the Learning Garden for the rest of the day! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
b) Reception - The Incredibles 
As part of our 'people who help us' topic this half term, Reception decided to study the film The Incredibles. The   
students have really enjoyed talking about the different characters within the film and their superpowers. This week 
we created some superhero handprint art and we used the the film as a stimulus to engage the students in some 
imaginative writing. The students imaged what their superpowers would be and how they would help people if they 
were superheroes. 
Alethea wrote: "If I were a superhero, I would run fast like Dash to catch the baddies." 
Ian wrote: "If I were a superhero, I would have laser eyes because I want to get the bad guys." 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

c) Y1 - CƭƛƴǘǎǘƻƴŜǎΣ ƳŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ CƭƛƴǘǎǘƻƴŜǎΗ 
Y1 are thrilled to be studying the Flintstones and examining different topics each week. We will explore the Stone 
Age and create art pieces of ourselves as ancient people. We will become Paleontologists and hunt for dinosaurs 
around the school. We will dig for dinosaur bones and measure their length. Finally, we will go back to the Stone Age 
to see what inventions were created and make some inventions ourselves and market them by making                 
advertisements! We know that we will have a yabadabadoo-time looking at all of these different topics.  Our term is 
sure to be dinomite! 

This week already Y1 turned themselves into a gramasaorus bylooking at action verbs. We played an exciting team 
game where a setting was shown and teams had 1 minute to write as many verbs as they could think of. 
The fun and games didnôt stop there. We stomped right into place value in Maths. Teams tossed place value ice lolly 
sticks and had to count the amount that was made. It has been a fun week of games and learning! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
d) Y2 - ET - Calling Greenside! 
This half term Y2 are studying the film E.T. The Extra Terrestrial. There are so many wonderful learning experiences 
that will be inspired by this film and we all cannot wait to get started. As we have done previously, we are going to 
watch a section of the film every Monday to keep it relevant and fresh for the studentsô learning. There is a lot of  
suspense in the film so we can use this to aid some really great prediction and viewpoint writing. We will be starting 
off the term by making rockets and investigating what space travel is really like. This will link into our Movie Maths 
word problems surrounding distance and time. 
 


